JULY 90
Board Meeting

Aboard meeting was held at the home of Harriet Berk to discuss Guild business. Present were Carol Boyce, Rebecca Mealy, Judy Gorrindo, Marge Hall, Sandi Globus, Zetta Hanna, Harriet Berk, Colby Kline, Susan Cochran, Marty Frolli, Norah McMeeking and Margaret Kocimski.

Carol made an announcement reminding everyone about the upcoming quilt display on Brinkerhoff Ave. on July 7th. Coastal Quilters will participate and are requested to park in the D.M.V. lot to ease congestion. The Guild will be at 529 Brinkerhoff on the west side of the street. Five shifts of 3 people per shift have bein recruited to work through the sign-up sheets at the last general meeting. Lorraine Vincent will be on hand to date old quilts.

Jan Inouye was on vacation and Carol read from her notes. - Margar et Miller had a wonderful time at the June meeting and still wished that she had won the coffee cup quilt.

- Sandi Globus, Jan Inouye and Marti Frolli will be bringing projectors for Sharyn Craig's workshop.
- -Those who have the 5 quilt frames in their possession are to bring them to the meeting.
- All will help set up chairs at the July meeting since Carol Ludwig will be on vacation.
- Dinner on July 11th will be at the Good Earth. Judy, Zetta, Rebecca, Phyllis, Susan, Jan and Carol will attend.
- It was decided that the monthly speaker will receive a free Coastal Quilter's bag when the speaking fee is handed to them by Sandi Globus.
- The sign-up sheets for the Sept. Vicki Johnson workshop was passed around for those who wanted to sign up. This workshop will be on Thursday following the lecture not the same day as the meeting. Harriet Berk will handle the workshop sign-ups.

Notes for the telephone committee: - Come early to the meeting between 7;00 and 7:30, Sharyn Craig will be the speaker on quick techniques to ohtain traditional looks in patter Med quilts, and the sign -up for Vicki Johnson's Sept.13 workshop will be passed.

- Four blocks for the Museum quilt were shown and the rest will be turned in at the July meeting.
- For the Nature challenge each one participating should bring it in a bag to the Sept. meeting
- The fee for Sheran Craig is \$250 plus \$375 for the workshop and \$100 travel fee.
- Those wishing to make announcements at the next meeting include Colby on the Museum quilt, Denise on the opportunity quilt, Rebecca on the San Francisco show, Carol about the Battered Women"s Shelter quilts and Judy about the angel quilt doorprize for Dec.
- Mary Bursek was to make guest passes for Guild ; not present - Carol Ludwig was to obtain cash box ; not present.
- Sharon Doyle and Phyllis Petersen offered to do a Newcomers's coffee Norah will assist themin quarterly organization of this event.

page 2

July 5, 1990

- Members participating at the Stow House event included: Zetta, Marty, Harriet, Colby, Collon Ozab, Dorothy Probert, Sharon Tangel, Mary Bursek, Laura Allred, Linda McClure, June Brandon, Sherrie Collins, Pat, Sue Collins, Denise Clark and Carol.
- The opportunity quilt made \$163 at Stow Hous, \$100 made by Dorothy Probert, two books sold and an I.O.U. for Marty on a miniature quilt frame. The group came under the \$250 required for given an added (over the basie\$2\$25) amount of money to Stow House.
- Margaret Kocimski donated a doorprize; it was a white crochet bed pillow with the star pattern on it for the July meeting.
- -Judy Gorrindo volunteered to do the angel pattern as a doorprize for the December meeting. There will be signups at the July meeting with a possible turn-in date for October, Sandi noted thet the Guild will reimburse Judy for the background fabric which she is to purchase and distribute to tose doing a block.
- Maggie Godwin was absent but she turned in the Block-of-the month for August which is a summer theme applique.
- Sandi's news:
 She handed out a list of new members which totaled 7 for May & June
 The treasurer's report was passed out
 The opportunity quilt has made \$525 so far.
 Since the Guild checks are running low Sandi will order new checks
 with a quilt design.
- Marty Frolli reminded all about her slide show on July 7th
- A motion was made to present to the membership a request to send a\$100 donation to both the Library where we meet and the Council of Christmas Cheer to aid fire victims. Additional a basket will be passed for individual donations.
- From Judy -- She will dona ? five Quilter's Newsletters for the Guild She may buy quilting videos for the library.
- From Norah -- Museum League met and approved the budget
- From Rebecca She will show and add the books from San Francisco
- From Carol She contacted Sheila Wylie who agreed to be on nominating committee
- There were 8 or 9 members who signed up to work on the Goleta Valley Days project and their names were turned over to Rebecca Mealy
- Meding ended 9:00 p.m. with arrival of Mary Ellen Hopkins and sewing about to begin.